
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 

MINUTES OF MEETING June 24, 2024 

  

Members Present:   Paul Jadis, Michele Cormier, Rick Fournier  

   June Hammon Rowan 

   Paul Kenison, Linda Dupont 

 

The meeting began at 7:10 pm  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 

 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

 

June Hammond Rowan reviewed the 10-year plan with the board.  North Country Council is so-

liciting a project for the NH DOT 10-year plan and June proposes the town to resubmit their pro-

posal of the left-hand turn into Ranoldph Hill Road hazard. The town submitted a proposal two 

years ago and it scored #3 and the top two were funded and completed. 

June is proposing to resubmit, including letters of support from the Board of Selectmen.  Michele 

Cormier proposed to support June in doing this for the town.  All agreed. 

 

Michele Cormier reviewed issues with the Gorham EMS agreement, after discussion. Paul Jadis 

moved to sign the agreement with Gorham.  Michele Cormier seconded. All agreed. 

 

Building Permit was approved for a garage and deck for Marty & Elizabeth Johnson.  They 

agreed to continue the PA-28 Property Inventory forms for 2025, and PA16 USA Property In-

ventory for the 2024 PILT, and signed the Gorhm Water and Sewer contract for 2025. 

 

The board reviewed the Police Assessment and the presentation the board will be presenting at 

the Public Meeting to be held on July 10th at 6 pm. 

 

The board received a request from Cecile Mathers on behalf of the BiCentennaial Committee 

regarding parking for August 3rd  and 4th.  In lieu of Parking at the Ravine Pool Area, the board is 

suggesting shuttling people, contact Tri-County or ask for volunteers.  Approved the closing of 

the East End of Durand Road for the Parade. 

 

Rick Fournier reviewed the issue of uncontrolled dogs on Raycrest Drive.  Out of ten dog owners 

on Raycrest around five are problematic.  Linda will send a letter to all animal owners on 

Approved 



Raycrest with copies of the NH RSA regarding the responsibilities of dog owners.  Hoping this 

will curtail the problem and restore peace on Raycrest Drive. 

 

8:10 pm  

 

Randolph Board of Selectmen 
 

       

_________________________  ________________________________ 

Michele Cormier, Chair   Richard Fournier, Selectmen 

 

       

__________________________  ________________________________ 

Paul A. Jadis, Selectmen   Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen 


